
 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Announcing our second full weekend closure 

We can now confirm that the M25 will be shut between junctions 9 (A243 
Leatherhead) and 10 (A3 Wisley) from 9pm Friday 10 May to 6am Monday 13 
May 2024 

We advise drivers to only travel this stretch if necessary. 

This closure involves a different stretch from the closure which took place in 
March. This time a 19-mile diversion route will be in place which uses the A3 
and the A243. 

  



 

We expect long delays. 

Please follow the diversion and do not follow your SatNav. By staying on the 
diversion route you will not be charged for driving in the Ultra Low Emission 
Zone. It will also help reduce congestion. 

We intend to close the M25 for three more weekends this year. There will be no 
weekend closures in June but the remaining closures will take place between 
July and the end of 2024. We will be in a position to announce the date of the 
next closure as soon as the May closure is over. 

This closure is for the installation of a new bridge consisting of 68 beams, each 
weighing 16 tonnes, and another 4 beams weighing 40 tonnes. 

Jonathan Wade, National Highways Senior Project Manager, said: 

“This is far from a repeat of the previous closure, as the alternative routes are 
longer and will be different for over height vehicles and all other traffic. 

“Drivers listened to our advice last time which reduced motorway traffic levels by 
over two thirds and meant delays were limited. 

“Our advice again is please only travel if absolutely necessary and make sure 
you give yourself extra time if you do choose to use the M25.” 

The Junction 10 improvement scheme will see an increase in the number of 
lanes to make journeys safer and new junction layout to improve traffic flow. It 
will also make it easier and safer to enter and exit the M25, and reduce the 
pollution caused by traffic jams. 

Where can I find out more? 

Keep up to date with the project on our 
website www.nationalhighways.co.uk/m25j10.  

If you have any questions, please email M25j10@nationalhighways.co.uk or call our 
Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000.  

  

Best wishes 
 
Julie Hill 

Competitions Administrator 

British Automobile Racing Club Limited 

Tel: 01264 882200 

Visit our website at http://www.barc.net 
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